



Meeting Minutes August 1, 2018

Attendees: 16 Cheryl Baugh, Jerry Braunberger, Jim Foster, Mike Glass, Bert Jacobson, Simon Levear, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Keith Olsen, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley

Present, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the July 11th meeting minutes. They were approved as read.
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers' report and it was approved as presented.

Old Business

Venue Update

Lorin Wamsley provided the following updates:

- Valley River Center is ready for our events 5 and 6.
- Willamette Pass – Lorin called both our Willamette Pass contacts for an after event update. He hasn't heard back from them yet.
- Rally Cross - Harrisburg site is not an option for us. The Harvest Festival is this weekend and they will be planting crops directly after.
- Toys R Us – Licia Shultz queried whether it would be a possible venue. Lorin had already checked it out. It's too small and a rough parking lot.

Rally Cross Update

Bonnie Mueller felt we should cancel the rally cross for this year. Since we don't have a venue, and fire danger being an issue we should rethink when this event should be held next year. Possibly June would be a good month.

501C3 Foundation Update

Licia Shultz talked with Larry Nelson and provided a wealth of information. He volunteered to provide his help as we go along. Jim Mueller will begin working on the application forms. We need to work on a mission statement. A meeting will be scheduled in the fall.

Event 5 and 6 Recap

Jerry Braunberger reported the following:

- The event went very well and there were an average of 100 participants each day. It was a fun weekend.
- Jerry wanted to thank the following individuals
 - Jim and Bonnie Mueller – they took the blower to the hill on Wednesday and it blew up. They had to come back to town and rent a sweeper from United Rental, then return to the hill and sweep and return the sweeper. Long Day!
 - Randy Poole – He lined the parking lot
 - Lorin Wamsley – He last minute received a request to tow the registration trailer up on Friday.

Banquet Update

Bren Wamsley announced that the banquet committee had met once again and theme 007 has been finalized. She has the informational sheet and the registration forms ready for the

August newsletter and is in the process of updating the website. Many thanks were given to Tim and Peggy Steck for volunteering to be in charge of trophies again this year.

Catch All Class

Eddie Sanders and Ryan Rink were unable to attend the meeting. They will present their proposal at the September meeting.

Registration Trailer Repairs

Bert Jacobson, Jerry Braunberger, and Dave Andrews fixed the awning on the registration trailer and the rear doors. Also, the light was fixed in the timing trailer. Bonnie Mueller would like the vinyl artwork changed out for next year on the timing trailer.

Road Cleanup

Bonnie Mueller reminded everyone of the road cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, August 11th at 9:00 am. Please come out and help.

New Business

Blower Replacement

The blower is not worth repairing. Jerry Braunberger is checking with SCCA for information on the blower they use.

Event 7 and 8 Planning

Keith Olsen is the event chair. He will appoint someone to help. Licia Shultz is in charge of IROC

- Setup Friday 8/24 5:00 pm at Valley River Center
- Lorin Wamsley will order sweeping
- Bert Jacobson will double check pottie delivery
- We will use a back pack blower on the course in the am and at noon

Printing Ink Cost

Tim Steck has absorbed a significant amount of printing for the club that hasn't been done in the past. He doesn't mind doing it, but would like to be reimbursed. A motion was made to begin reimbursement for printing ink costs at .25 per color copy and .06 per black and white copy. The motion was seconded and passed.

HillClimb Results

Bonnie is still trying to get the HillClimb registration information from whoever has it. Once the mailing list is updated, Bren Wamsley will send out the results to the HillClimb only mail list.

Possible Venues

- Lot across from George M Sutton on Hwy 99 – Bert Jacobson queried whether this lot would be a viable option. Bonnie Mueller stated “no” due to areas that are higher and lower and not connected to each other
- Florence airport – Bert Jacobson stated he had heard that the airport may be an option. Lorin will contact Kyle and Kevin Phillips.

Missing/Lost Items/Lost and Found

Jerry Braunberger reported the following:

- Pat O'Donnell and Bert Jacobson Have Jerry Shultz's items.
- At the HillClimb a 3 way plug disappeared
- He believes a new gas can and an extension cord in the timing trailer are missing.
- There are 15 walkie talkies we no longer need. They will be given away at the next event
- There are 2 antennas in the timing trailer for CB's that we don't need. Bonnie Mueller will take them.

Electronic Newsletter Release

Jim Mueller will prepare the August newsletter next week.

Adjourn Meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 8:59 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Bren Wamsley

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

SEP	Ryan Rink	OCT	Tony Chilton	NOV	Bren Wamsley
DEC	Cheryl Baugh	JAN		FEB	
MAR	Simon Levear	APR		MAY	

All – Saturday, August 11, 9:00 am road cleanup
All – Friday, August 24th, 5:00 pm VRC
All – Sunday, November 4th 9:00 am road cleanup
Bert Jacobson – potties for event 7 and 8
Bonnie Mueller – quotes for timing trailer graphics
Bonnie Mueller – update HillClimb mailing list
Bren Wamsley – banquet registration website
Eddie Sanders – submit a list of rules for Catch All Class
Jerry Braunberger – revise Inventory List
Jerry Braunberger – tag radios
Jerry Braunberger – SCCA blower
Jim Mueller 501C3 application
Jim Mueller – August newsletter release
Keith Olsen – Chair event 7 and 8
Licia Shultz - IROC
Lorin Wamsley – contact Charles Cope re Events 1 and 2
Lorin Wamsley – order sweeping VRC
Lorin Wamsley - contact Mapleton, Phillips brothers
Lorin Wamsley – contact Florence airport, Phillips brothers
Tim Steck – create 2018 Banquet jotform